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Craig Godbout - WSRA Application 

Colorado Water Conservation Board 

1313 Sherman St., Room 721 

Denver, CO  80203 

 

 

December 4, 2014 

 

 

RE: Rio Grande Initiative:  Dugan Ranch (Phase II) and Campbell Property  

WSRA Application from the Rio Grande Headwaters Land Trust 

  

 

Mr. Godbout:  

  

This letter is in support of application from the Rio Grande Headwaters Land Trust (RIGHT) as proposed to the Rio 

Grande Roundtable at the December 9, 2014 meeting for funding for the Rio Grande Initiative, specifically to establish 

permanent conservation easements on the Dugan Ranch and Campbell-Redden Property for a combined 400+ acres 

conserved along the Rio Grande river corridor. Through the Initiative, conservation easements serve to keep the land base 

intact, tie water rights to the land, and ensure that historic irrigation practices continue. To complete this project, RIGHT 

has requested both Basin and Statewide funds that will be matched with funding from either Gates Family Foundation 

and/or Great Outdoors Colorado (GOCO), and significant donations from both landowners.  

 

The protection of the hydrologic characteristics of the alluvial corridor of the Rio Grande is important to maintaining a 

functional river system. This protection includes continued operation of the irrigation systems along the river; systems 

which were in place when the Rio Grande Compact was negotiated and are thus a part of the underlying physical 

framework and assumptions of the Compact. The change of these areas from irrigated agriculture to developed land, or 

simply the removal of water rights from these areas, will have a negative effect on the river and the operation of the 

Compact.  

 

Today, the irrigated lands on both of these properties create a riparian/groundwater buffer and generate significant return 

flows to the Rio Grande. These return flows allow for further diversion of water downstream or can be used to assist in 

Colorado’s delivery obligations under the Compact. Bigger water year diversions will tend to “fill” this alluvial area 

making deliveries during subsequent years less onerous. Absent this buffer and return flows, delivery of Colorado’s 

obligation under the Compact could become more difficult. Protection of the existing functional system will protect other 

vested water rights and Colorado’s ability to deliver its Compact obligations.    

 

Additionally, protection of the riparian habitat that has developed as part of the historic irrigation practices is important. 

The Rio Grande Basin has several endangered and numerous other wildlife species that rely on this habitat as part of their 

life cycle. Protecting habitat through conservation easements not only protects the species but also reduces the need for 

federal mandates to accomplish the same goals.  
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I recommend that the Rio Grande Roundtable and the CWCB vote favorably on the application and approve funding for 

this project. If you need further information regarding the benefits of this proposal to Colorado’s water administration or 

to Rio Grande Compact operations please contact me at (719) 589-6683.  

  

Sincerely,  

  
Craig W. Cotten 

Division Engineer, Division of Water Resources, Division 3 

 

 

cc: Mike Gibson, Chair, Rio Grande Basin Round Table 

Nancy Butler, Executive Director, Rio Grande Headwaters Land Trust 

 








